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May __, 2021

Mark Norberg

GSA Formation Project Manager

Department of Water Resources

P.O. Box 942836

Sacramento, CA 94236

Dear Mr. Norberg: 

We write with respect to the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District’s (“TVGMD”) Groundwater Sustainability Agency (“GSA”) formation notice filed on February 24, 2021 to seek a formal response indicating the Department of Water Resources’ (“DWR”) position regarding the notice.
In an email dated April 9, 2021, DWR represented that “DWR cannot post this notice until modifications are made the to the GSA boundary already identified as ‘exclusive’ to the OVGA GSA - posting both notices would create an unintended overlap.” DWR further indicated that DWR representatives met with representatives of the Owen’s Valley Groundwater Authority (“OVGA”) on March 3, 2021 and determined that OVGA would not modify the boundaries of OVGA’s GSA boundaries, which overlap with the TVGMD GSA formation notice. DWR appears to indicate that its authority is restrained by the current OVGA GSA boundaries, but it is not clear whether DWR believes this to be the case or whether DWR takes the legal position that it cannot act to post TVGMD’s GSA notice.
TVGMD seeks a formal statement and determination regarding its GSA formation notice and any conditions that TVGMD is required to meet for DWR to post the GSA notice. If DWR is unable to post the GSA notice, TVGMD requests an explanation laying out the circumstances that deprive DWR of the authority to recognize TVGMD as a GSA and/or a formal statement of denial. TVGMD cannot evaluate its options to proceed absent formal and clear determination.

Sincerely,
